
EL RANCHO UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT 
 

School Site Council (SSC) 
 

El Rancho High School 
 

 
MINUTES for SSC Meeting of April 15, 2021 
MEMBERS PRESENT: 

Mr. Chuck Collings, (P)  April Farris (M), Pablo Gomez (M), Cynthia Dorado (M), Stephanie Senteno-
Tapia (VC), Ana Duran (M), Rosalia Luevano(C), Esther Mejia(M), Rosanna Cabrera(S), Jordan Uribe 
(M), Daisy Martir(M) 

 

 1.  Meeting called to Order    
 2.  Minutes Approval    
 3.  Agenda Approval    
     
     

 
I. Welcome and Introduction 
II. Call to Order – 5:06 p.m. 

Pledge of Allegiance led by Mrs. Rosalia Luevano 
Mrs. Luevano, via Zoom, called the meeting to order at 5:06 pm. 
 a. Approval of Proposed Agenda 

i. Mrs. Senteno-Tapia 
ii. April Farris 

 
b. Approval of February Meeting’s Minutes 

i. Mrs. Senteno-Tapia 
ii. Pablo Gomez 

February minutes were approved with the following corrections:  
Centeno- Senteno, No letter “s”on Lugo and under Public comments, add an “s” after Silva 
 
Approval of March Meeting’s Minutes 

i. Mrs. Senteno-Tapia 
ii. Ana Duran 

March minutes were approved with the following corrections: 
Under PBIS correct the word next instead of nest and delete the mental health portion. 

 
III. Committee Reports 

a. Associated Student Body 
Daisy reported that for the month of April they had the Spring Fling winner 
announcement.  They are currently working on a virtual crowning for the winners.  
Senior Night will be April 16th.  Blue vs Gray class competition will be April 19-
23rd.  On April 30th they are working on doing a Senior Sunrise.      

b. Special Education 
Transitional services have had great participation.  Our teacher on special 
assignment has a job club every month and she works with the department of 
rehabilitation working on resume building, mock interviews and job searching.  
She has also helped many students individually via zoom with jobs, colleges and 
trade schools.  We’ve had some of our students have in person and virtual 
interview ending with direct part time hiring.    
  



c. District Advisory Committee (DAC) 
Mrs. Luevano attended the DAC meeting on March 17.  It was for parents to 
understand what the CAASP is all about.  Mrs. Tristan presented and was very 
thorough on explaining what the different component of the CAASP are.  The 
testing window is from March 22nd – May 28th.  Testing will be virtual and a 
video of testing procedure was also presented.  Mrs. Luevano sent the 
presentation to Mrs. Lugo to possibly post it on the school website for parents to 
see.  Mrs. Luevano also participated in the LCAP meeting on March 25th.  It was 
to share input on the decisions the district is making.  2 more meeting are 
pending.          

d. PBIS 
Mrs. Senteno-Tapia mentioned that Character Strong lesson 1 and 2 have been 
completed.  Lesson 3 will be administered tomorrow.  Our virtual walkthrough is 
coming up with Mrs. Sandra and Mrs. Dora from the district.  They will come into 
10 of our virtual classrooms to observe our students and teachers and see how we 
carry out our PBIS motto.  We are at 61% of tier 1.  At the moment we are not 
ready to move onto tier 2 but we are hopeful to do it next school year.  We are in 
the process of moving from SWISS to Aeries but training is still in the process.  
Top Don is in the process of being created.  Top students will be recognized by 
their teachers.  Faculty and staff will also be able to be recognized.       

e. Principal 
We are pretty busy preparing for the few students that will be coming to campus.  
We are all excited and support the move to bring our SDC students back.  We will 
have an in-person graduation and we are very excited for that also.   

 

IV. Unfinished Business 
None at the time. 

V. New Business 

a. Proposed SPSA Amendment 
  Based on what Mr. Collings shared in regards to the extensions of the Purchase Orders he 
suggested moving $40,000 from the extra curriculum transportation money previously allocated in 
our SPSA.  $10,000 would still remain under transportation.  $21,500 would be utilized for athletics 
being that they were not able to fundraise and because of the additional equipment that was needed 
in order to separate players and the inability to share equipment.  The other area that would need 
funding is graduation.  Originally it was budgeted for a Drive-thru graduation but with recent news 
of an in-person graduation the budget will not be enough.  A total of 18,500 would be moved for 
graduation.  It is estimated that $21,500 would be needed for this graduation and to cover what was 
needed for last years graduation that needed to be covered under this SPSA.   
  A motion was made to move $40,000 towards athletics and graduation from extra 
curriculum transportation.  All were in favor and motion was carried. 

i. Mrs. Senteno-Tapia 
ii. Rosanna Cabrera 

b. Sports Update 
  As of April 13th, they are able to resume with indoor athletics with COVID testing 
continuing for students, coaches and support staff.  Gyms have air scrubbers and frequent 
disinfecting of equipment, restroom and facilities will continue.  It will be limited to 10% of 
Capacity for facilities.  As of 4/16 observers will be welcomed for the purpose of supervising minor 
student athletes.  2 pre-registered observers from the same household will be allowed to attend and 
observe.  They will be screened for symptoms and masks will be required as well as maintaining 
social distancing.    
c. Coffee with the Principal 
  An announcement will go out on April 22nd at 5:00pm.   



VI. Public Comment 
 
Mrs. Saavedra suggested a small-scale open house or welcome to the Ranch to help 
incoming 9th graders to see the campus. ASB is in the talks to work on a video to assist 
those incoming students and our current 9th graders that missed the opportunity.  Mrs. 
Villaseñor asked if summer school will be in person or virtual.   
  
 

Motion for adjournment:  
i. Mr. Collings 

ii. Mrs. Senteno-Tapia 
 

VII. Meeting Adjourned at 6:10 p.m. 
 
 
**These minutes were not approved 
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